## THE INTEGRAL THE STREET OF THE

## **Maine Integrated Primary School**

## Building Bridges, Learning Together

Principal: Mrs E Woodin

93 Portglenone Road, Randalstown, BT41 3EH
Tel/Fax 028 944 78766 <u>info@maineips.randalstown.ni.sch.uk</u>



21st April 2021

Dear Parent/Guardian

I am delighted to inform you that Afterschool provision can now restart on Monday 26th April.

To maintain the integrity of the class bubbles, several changes will be implemented:

- Only one room will be in operation to facilitate smaller numbers, in line with Covid-19 guidelines.
- The children will be outdoors whenever possible, which is the safest way to run afterschool club.
- The children will sit at least 2 metres apart and kept with their family members.
- The room will be ventilated and the children will wash their hands and have their temperature checked before entering.

As the number of pupils in each session will be capped at 15, I have reluctantly had to make a slight increase to the flat rate charge, which will now be £3.50 per hour. This is to cover the cost of supervision and the cleaning of the room after each use.

Please use the online cashless system to book each session, up to one week in advance. There will initially be three sessions (2-3pm, 3-4pm, 4-5pm), but this could be subject to change, depending on the number of pupils using the facility.

I can currently accommodate every parent who replied to the expression of interest and if your circumstances change, please let me know.

Yours sincerely

Edel Woodin

Mrs E. Woodin Principal